Good Day Comrades

I trust that everyone had a great Remembrance Day Ceremony and Poppy
Campaign albeit we were still being faced with some health regulations due
to our COVID pandemic.

Attached you will find the Monthly MSRB District Comparison Report for the
first three months of year #9 of our program.

As I mentioned in my P.E.C. report, you will note from the attached monthly
document, financially, our program is doing extremely well. As I also
mentioned in my P.E.C. report, unfortunately, the same cannot be said about
the number of Veteran submissions we have received to date to be published
into our Volume #9.

I am not about to paint a gloomy picture as I am sure that we will be able
to rally our Branches into soliciting many more submissions from our
Veterans and their families before the end of next May comes around. And we
are about to introduce an added process to our program that I am sure will
be most welcomed by our Branches, Zones and Districts. Stay tuned on this
one.

As you will note, at the end of November, only a total of 58 submissions had
been processed while at the same time last year we had already processed 250
submissions. However in 2019 during the same time-frame, we had only
processed 109 submissions. So I believe we can do it again in receiving
sufficient submissions to fill our Volume #9 book.

Just an update on the finances. For the first three months of year #9, the
income we have received is the highest we have ever received during the
first two months of any year of our program. In fact, we have received
$137,868.29 to date which is $36,000.00 more than what we had received last
year during the same time-frame.

Once again, please remember that our books are all about Remembrance and to
showcase the stories and pictures of our Veterans. It is therefore our
responsibility to work in the best interests of our Veterans by obtaining
submissions on an ongoing basis. It is only through your efforts that we
will be able to include as many Ontario Veteran submissions as possible in
our books for many years to come.

I want to thank all of you for making our program the success that it has
been to date. Your support and dedication is truly appreciated..

